
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 

As we move towards the end of term the school remains as 
busy as ever, and this newsletter piece will be unusually 
long, even for me! 
 

Last week the school’s formal recognition events for the year 
began with the 2018 Sports Awards held in the hall. The 
format was different this year from the past, and - with the 
considerable background work of the Sports Department - 
the Sports Captains took on the task of co-ordinating and 
presenting this as a student-run event, doing so very 
successfully. Many present commented on how much they 
enjoyed the two mid-ceremony interviews of Safari Hynes 
13FX and Phoebe McKnight 12BE, focusing on Safari’s 
national level netball umpiring (and his membership of the 
Wellington U20 Men’s Netball national title winning team) 
and Phoebe’s extensive national and regional championship 
record in athletics and cross country. Phoebe’s highlight was 
her trip to Paris earlier this year as part of a six strong New 
Zealand team to compete in the ISF World Secondary 
Schools’ Cross Country Championships, training for 18 
months towards the event, getting stress fractures ten days 
before her competition, running anyway and placing 
eleventh in the world. That’s an amazing effort of talent, 
courage and dogged perseverance. It is no real surprise 
that, in a talented field, she is our Sportsperson of the Year 
for 2018. 
 

(Sport continues here this week, even after the formal end of 
season, as we host St Mary’s College of Perth for their visit, 
now occurring each two years. There are matches in 
Hockey, Basketball and Netball.) 
 

On Friday of last week, we had about 260 students and 28 
staff plus some invitees compete in the school Triathlon/
Aquathon. This is a key event of term three, organised by 
students as part of an NCEA standard focused on event 
planning and execution, and within which there are individual 
standards based on times achieved for the triathlon. The 
invited triathlon “dream team” was a two person one, with 
Speaker of the House (and regular competitor in the cycling 
leg) Trevor Mallard, and local list MP for Labour Ginnie 
Andersen who took on both the run and the swim legs. Their 
time of 48 minutes 34 seconds was impressive; they were 
sixth to finish the event, placing fourth in the teams 
competition. As an NCEA exercise, there is no team time 
that generates a grade, but had their time been set by a 
single athlete it would have easily earned a Level 2 
Excellence grade, where the cut-offs are 53:06 for males 
and 61:00 for females. Well done the politicians. 
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Congratulations to all the staff and students who 
competed, whether you were at the pointy end of the 
highly competitive event or at the “desperate to survive to 
the end” of the afternoon. The atmosphere was great, and 
the good natured cheering along the way by the watchers - 
who included families of competitors, neighbours and 
students and staff - was full of the purest of community 
spirit. Results are elsewhere in the newsletter. 
 

So energised were our staff by the afternoon’s experience 
that ten of them have entered for the New Zealand 
Teachers’ Games starting this weekend in Mount 
Maunganui. There is no triathlon, but staff have entered in 
a range of events and we wish them all the best. They are 
leading from the front in the wellness message that has 
been so much a part of our work this year. 
 

Last weekend, the community spirit I referred to was seen 
in a different form, as the performing arts area presented 
“Pandamonium”, a reprise of song and drama from the 
school’s curricular and co-curricular pieces in a Sunday-
long event that covered a huge amount of work. While that 
was occurring here at school, three of our dance groups 
were competing in an event on Sunday evening where 
they placed second, third and fourth in their respective 
categories, reflecting the continuing strength of dance 
here, both as entertainment and as competition. 
Meanwhile, more of our students were in Auckland 
competing in the national finals of Rockquest, where 
unfortunately they did not place, but where they came 
away with industry contacts and having made their 
presence felt.  For our drama people, more opportunities 
exist this week, as the Year 13 presentation of “The Other 
Room” runs this week (24 to 27 Sept at 7-30pm; E2; $5 
door charge). This is the final sequence of school 
performances for this year’s highly talented Year 13 drama 
students. They have been very special and the ensemble 
strength is clear to anyone watching their work. 
 

There is huge individual talent, too. We have three of the 
46 national finalists chosen in the 24 regional Sheilah 
Winn Shakespeare Festivals back in June to take part in 
the National Shakespeare Schools Production at Otago 
University, beginning this weekend. Participants will 
workshop scenes with national notables directing them 
and from the five days’ activities twenty four students will 
be chosen to be 2018’s representatives in the 
Shakespeare Globe Centre New Zealand Young 
Shakespeare Company, which travels to The Globe  
        PTO 
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theatre in London in 2019.  Congratulations and best 
wishes to Tom Blair 13YU, Ketsia Velaphi 13LO and Max 
Watene 13JD as they head to Dunedin for what could well 
be a definitive moment in their lives. 
 

We’ve also had some great results elsewhere in the school 
recently. The Science Department were pleased to see our 
students taking part in the recent EVolocity Wellington 
Regional Final Event at Whitireia come away not just with 
enthusiasm for things electrical in the world of science and 
transport, but the EVy Award for a video and social media 
promotion of the benefits of electric vehicles to New 
Zealand.  Well done to them. 
 

The Languages Essential Learning Area staff have also 
been thrilled with results from their students in the last 
week. When our teacher of German moved on three years 
ago we could not justify a full time appointment as student 
numbers were too low.  We shifted students who wanted 
to continue to work in German to Te Kura 
(Correspondence School) courses and provided tutorial 
support to honour our implied contract with the students 
who were then in the German programme that we would 
offer support through to their Year 13. The students have 
had to be self-disciplined and dedicated as they complete 
coursework in study spells, and meet with the tutor to 
practise German speech and usage. They have done 
really well, for five of the small group have won certificates 
of Merit or Excellence in the recent 2018 Goethe German 
Competition run by the Goethe Society. Meike Pummer 
12ED placed first in Category B for Year 12 for students 
with some connection to Germany/ a German-speaking 
country. Great result! 
 

In Spanish, there is also a speech competition, this time a 
national one run by STANZA, the Spanish Teachers’ 
Association New Zealand Aoteoroa. Each year level has a 
contest for speakers for whom Spanish is a second 
language learned at school. For those who are native 
speakers, there is a Scholarship category, so that local 
learners are not having to compete with those who have 
bathed in the language for years.  The Scholarship 
category is fiercely contested, and like the rest of the 
event, has entrants from across New Zealand. You can 
imagine our delight when told that Mario Celis 12ED had 
won the Scholarship category for the country and we 
congratulate him on his national success. Congratulations 
also to the Languages staff who have seen their students 
enjoy such notable successes this year. 
 

Last weekend we had another group of people giving up 
time for the students of our school. This time it was the 
members of the Board of Trustees and the senior staff, 
who together spent most of Saturday working on the new 
Strategic Plan. Thank you to them for ignoring the beautiful 
spring weather and turning up to sit indoors working on the 
core direction of the school in the next three years. There 
is still work to be done on the detail, but it is fair to say the 
Board has produced a simple set of aims, but ones from 
which the drop-down goals will be substantial. The Board’s 
work has reflected the clear message in the consultation 
exercises - both the cafes and the digital survey - that the 
school is working well in respect of its building of the “soft 
skills” that sometimes seem so hard for our world to 
embed and that this work should continue as a focus. This 

resonates with the Ministry of Education’s findings in their 
national consultation exercise where wellness is a major 
focus for those parents/ whanau/teachers and students 
who have travelled to the national hui. Our Strategic Plan 
once it is finished is likely to be deceptively simple, 
focusing on core human goals which provide for hau ora - 
our broader wellness - as the essential precondition for 
learning. 
 

This has been a demanding term for the school, as we 
have worked hard to support students deal with sadness 
and dislocation as they reel from events both in our 
community and in communities with whom they have 
connections across the Hutt Valley and the greater 
Wellington area. As we enter the holiday break our 
guidance staff and deans in particular deserve our thanks 
for the huge hours they have worked. They desperately 
need a break. At our most recent meeting with the 
Regional Health staff, that was noted and they noted that 
their emergency services remain operational over the 
holiday break; contact details are on our website and on 
those of the local Health Board should any families need 
assistance during the next weeks. Emergency services are 
also contactable at any time by dialling 111. 
 

That message is a sombre one, but it reflects the breadth 
of experience that affects a large community such as ours. 
I have mentioned in the past that we are larger than many 
New Zealand small towns and we have the full mixed 
tapestry of events that is life. For some this term has been 
a real challenge. It has also been, for others, a term of 
triumph and achievements that were not thought possible 
by students who discovered in themselves talents and 
abilities they barely knew existed. Along the way we’ve 
had lots of successes, a few disappointments, and some 
moments of community co-operation that hold real promise 
for our future. I think of moments like the March for Mental 
Health Awareness organised by senior students across the 
Valley and spearheaded by our student leaders, and work 
done quietly and efficiently by the Service Council 
projecting our support into practical assistance in the 
community, and I think of groups of our Māori students 
going a fair way outside their comfort zones to offer 
workshops on te ao Māori so their peers can understand 
who New Zealanders are. There’s a burgeoning 
community event happening in this school; we’re 
spreading our wings and it feels good. I think others feel it 
too, and it’s part of why we are experiencing such strong 
demand for places. Despite the pressures, this has been a 
term where the school has continued to take steps along a 
path that we can be proud of, where we strive, fall down, 
get up again and all the while shape a set of people who 
will be real contributors to the Hutt Valley and the country 
as a whole. Thank you to all who have volunteered to help 
with activities, who have supported learning by acting as 
reader-writers, who have coached or managed teams, 
tutored students, or helped to fund-raise, or made 
donations to the school because you understand that 
education is seldom free, or have made the simple human 
difference that taking the time to say “thank you” can do. 
 

When we resume school for term four we go straight into 
the derived grade examinations for NCEA candidates, with 
examination leave for Years 11 to 13. All students have 
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Looking Ahead 
 

 

September 
26 Board of Trustees Meeting, 5.30 pm 

28 Fashion Technology WOW Trip 

28 Last Day of Term 3 

 

October 
15 First Day of Term 4 

15-24 Senior Exams 

22 Labour Day Holiday 

24 Board of Trustees Meeting 

25 Gateway End of Year Function 

25 HVHS Hoscars, 6.30 pm 

26 Last day for Year 13 students 

29-2 Nov Year 13 Tutorial Week 

29 Hotuwaipara Awards Evening 6.00pm 

 

November 
2 Last Day for Year 11 and 12 students 

5-15 Year 9 Camps 

5-15 Year 8 Enrolment Interviews 

6 Senior Art Show, 5.00 pm 

End of Year details - Senior Students 
 

Monday 15 October to Wednesday 24 October 

Year 11—13 school exams  
 

Thursday 25 October to Friday 26 October 

Normal classes for all senior students 
 

Friday 26 October 

Year 13 students - last day 
 

Monday 29 October to Friday 2 November 

Year 13 students - tutorial week 

Year 11 and 12 students - normal classes 
 

Friday 2 November  

Year 11 and 12 students - last day 
 

Monday 3 December 

Year 13 Graduation Ceremony - 7.00 pm, Hutt City 

Church 
 

Tuesday 4 December 

Combined Year 11 and Year 12 Prizegiving - 10.00 am, 

Hutt City Church 
 

Students are expected to wear correct school uniform 
and parents are welcome to attend.  The Year 13 
Prizegiving is followed by a supper to which students are 
asked to bring a plate.  These are special occasions and 
we look forward to sharing them with you. 

been issued with the examination timetable, and it also on 
our website. It is important to note that each year for 
several students, these examinations provide their final 
grades if they should have the misfortune to be prevented 
from sitting exams through illness, accident or the loss of 
family members. Year 13 students know full well how 
important these examinations are, for they were the year 
group prevented from sitting their Year 11 Science 
examinations because of the Kaikoura earthquake and its 
impact on our area. The entire year group took their final 
grades from the school examinations. The core message 
here is that these examinations are real and need to be 
prepared for by focused effort in the second week of the 
“holiday”. 
 

First, however, there is time to rest and refresh. Best 
wishes, once Friday is concluded, for a safe, restful and 
replenishing break. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ross Sinclair 
Principal 



 

Gateway 2019 
Applications are extended 

 
 

Applications are due and guidelines are available on the 
school website by following this link:  http://
www.hvhs.school.nz/news-events-successes/gateway-
2019-applications-are-open/ 
 
Once an application is completed you can book an 
interview on the School Interviews website by clicking 
the following link,  https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/
code?code=pyctw  
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Derived Grade Examinations October 
2018 

  

The School Derived Grade exams, in weeks 1 and 2 of 
Term 4, are vital in terms of practice for the November 
NCEA exams as well as an insurance in case you are 
sick, injured or you suffer a family death at the time of 
the November exams. In these cases the school gives 
your Derived Grade results to NZQA. Also, if there is a 
natural event such as an earthquake the school will use 
the Derived Grade results. You have a week or two after 
the Derived Grade exams to get up to speed for the 
NCEA exams that start on 7 November at school.  
 

To see the derived grade exam timetable follow this link:  
http://www.hvhs.school.nz/files/5315/3731/3786/
Derived_Grade_Examinations_October_2018.pdf 
 

Practical sessions for Arts and Technology subjects will 
be running most days, check with your subject teacher 
for details.   

Homestay for  Teacher of Japanese 
 

We are looking for a family who would be able to host 
an Assistant Teacher from Japan for Term 4, 2018.  If 
you are able to assist please send an email to: 
sarah.langley@hvhs.school.nz 

Thank you for our HVHS Gateway 

Placement Providers for 2018 
Amazon Millars Electrical 

All About Tiles Moorelands Fabric 

Anderson Design NZ Army 

Armstrong Downes  NZ Fashion week 

Audio Tech Paint It  

Aviation Pak n Save 

Blackler Smith & Co Accting Papa Taiao 

Brendon Foot Phoenix Wgtn 

Cable Price  Planit Construction 

City Fitness Plumbing 

Coffee Educators Pyramid Engineering Auckland  

Dogs R Us R D Electrical 

Eastern Hutt School Rebel Sports 

Empire Skate Red Shirts Retail 

Fashion Week Retail - Good as Gold 

FCB Advertising Ripe Coffee 

Flight Attending RP Plumbing 

Four Small Paws Rydges Hotel 

G&H Automotive Salient - Vic Radio 

G&H Building San Antonio Primary School  

Mitre 10 Mega Sanpro Engineering 

Gracefield School Seadoo Capital City 

Grant Molloy Building SGCNZ NSS Wgtn Arts Centre 

HIS Dance Splash Skippers course 

Hutt Gas and Plumbing Small Paws Animal Care 

Ignite Sports Te Auaha - Game developing 

Imagines Childcare Te Papa - Tourism 

IRD Wgtn Thumbs Up Physio 

ITC Flight attending Tommys Real Estate 

Joinery King Valley Surveying 

Joinery Productions VIBE  

Jovani Barber Wgtn Event Management 

Maori TV  Whiti D J'ing Intro 

Maungaraki School Yoobee - Digital Illustration 

Maycroft Yoobee - Film 

Mike Brown Builder Yoobee - Game development 

 Youthline  

Year 9 Camp dates 2018 

Camp Class House Dates 

1 9BKHH 
9DBMO 

Tararua Monday 5 Nov - 
Tuesday 6 Nov 

2 9GFMN 
9TADN 

Matairangi Tuesday 6 Nov - 
Wednesday 7 Nov 

3 9GOGL 
9HEPM 
9WLBU 

Orongo-
rongo 

Wednesday 7 Nov - 
Thursday 8 Nov 
 

4 9NSBC 
9YUPL 

Remutaka Thursday 8 Nov - 
Friday 9 Nov 

5 9GAKS 
9KGOV 

Pukeariki Monday 12 Nov - 
Tuesday 13 Nov 

6 9AVIN 
9HAVY 

Pukeatua Tuesday 13 Nov - 
Wednesday 14 Nov 
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Congratulations to: 

 Congratulations to Safari Hynes 13FX who 

was a member of the Wellington u23 Men's 

Netball team who were winners over Rotorua 

in the final of the 2018 Nationals!  

 Congratulations to Jaxson Cook 9GFMN who 

is performing for the New Zealand Opera in 

La bohème  at The Opera House on 2 October. 

 Iorina Taufafo Tafili 12CR attended the 

Moana Pacific Women's Network Launch at 

Parliament. She is pictured below with Labour 

List MP Anahila Kaongata'a-Suisuiki and 

teacher Jo Yeoman. 

 

 

 
 

 Joshua Watson 13SR came second this 

weekend in the U19 Boys Wellington Cycling 

Championship for 2018. 

 Goethe Speech Competition 2018 results: 

 Max Hahn 11SP - Certificate of Excellence 

 Mitchell Bass 11DY - Certificate of Merit 

 Lauren Redpath 12BE - Certificate of 

 Excellence 

 Meike Pummer 12ED - First Prize CategoryB 

 Anjelica Leder 13LN - Certificate of 

 Excellence 

 Spanish Teachers’ Association New Zealand 

Aoteoroa 2018 National Speech Competition 

 Scholarship Category First Place: Mario 

 Alvarez Celis 12ED. 

 Aquathon Results: 

 1st male student - Tom Flynn 11HL 

 1st female student - Charlotte Leach 10KIPA 

  1st teacher - Amy McCullum 

 Triathlon Results: 

 1st male student - Peter Roberts 13GA 

 1st female student - Nina Simmons 11PF 

 1st male teacher - Jeremy Keane 

 1st female teacher - Cara Penfold 

 1st team - Joshua Watson 13SR, Jared 

 Taylor 13LO and Nathan Griffiths 13SI 

Free Hearing and Vision Clinics for 
Students 

 

These will be held at Hutt Hospital, High Street, 
Lower Hutt (2.00 to 3.00 pm) and Whai Oranga O 
Te Iwi Health Centre, 7 The Strand, Wainuiomata 
(morning) on the following days: 
3 October, 5 November and 3 December. 
Please call for an appointment: 
Hutt Hospital - 570 9186 
Wainuiomata - 564 5966 

HVHS Sports Awards 2018 
 

Student Volunteer of the Year - Jhansi 
Hawkins, 12OA 
 
Student Volunteer of the Year - Quintyn 
Matagi, 13JD 
 
For Services to Ultimate Frisbee - Mike 
Sheridan 
 
Team of the Year - Girls Premier Basketball 
Team  
 
Officiator of the Year - Safari Hynes, 13FX 
 
Junior Sportsperson of the Year - Ariana Gray, 
10WSWG 
   

 
Sportsperson of the 

Year 2018 

 
Congratulations to 
Phoebe McKnight 

12BE 
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School office hours during holidays 

Please note the school office will not be open on during 
the holidays. 
 

Normal office hours will resume on Monday 15 October.   
 

The Resource Centre is closed for the holiday break. 


